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Crimes against humanity – along with genocide and war crimes – represent the most 

serious crimes of concern to the international community as a whole, and threaten 

peace, security and well-being, wherever they occur. New Zealand reaffirms its belief 

that crimes against humanity must be condemned, and that Member States must make 

every effort to prevent and punish their commission. 

 

To date, no international convention has elaborated or codified such obligations for 

states.  

 

The draft articles and commentaries prepared by the International Law Commission 

provide a strong basis for Member States to consider the negotiation of a Convention 

on Crimes Against Humanity.  

 

New Zealand supports working towards negotiations for a convention, based on the 

draft articles. A convention is important in articulating clear, legally binding rules and 

consequences for the commission of crimes against humanity. It is a critical step for 

the international community to take action to prevent these serious atrocities and 

ensure accountability for the perpetrators of them.  

 

We recognise that the effective prevention and prosecution of such crimes is enabled 


